
PLANNING APPLICATIONS COMMITTEE 
 

ADDENDUM 
19th September 2023 

 
 
 
Update to all items (Items 1 – 4).  
 
1. AMEND On 5 September 2023 the Secretary of State for the Department for 
Levelling Up, Housing and Communities issued a Written Ministerial Statement to 
update policy on planning for onshore wind development in England which led to an 
updated National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF). As such, all references to the 
NPPF (2021) should now read NPPF (2023).  
 
Whilst a number of paragraphs within the NPPF (2023) have been amended, all 
paragraph numbers and the content of each paragraph referenced within the 
committee agenda remain unchanged.  
 
Item 4 
 
1. AMEND Conditions 4, 5, 6, 9, 10, 11, 12, 14 and 16 to include a final sentence to 
read: “Unless otherwise approved in writing by the Council”. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: No changes to officer recommendations.  
 

 


